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President’s Message 
    We’re now in the 4th quarter of the 
year. Unbelievable! It’s amazing how 
fast this year has flown. 

    We continue our activities for the 
chapter, for the community, and are 
excited about the coming year.  

    Our lunch programs have educated 
and entertained. Our transition pro-
gram is recognized by MOAA for the 
assistance provided to those entering 
new ventures. The legislative activities 
have focused on protecting Hazlewood 
and other benefits as well as support-
ing veterans’ rights. 

    Other activities and programs en-
hance both membership and the mili-
tary community.  

    These efforts cannot happen without 
your support, whether by participation 
in the programs or by your financial 
support.  

    As we have done in previous years, 
letters will be coming to you shortly 

Happy 247th Birthday 
to the 

United States 
Marine Corps 

Nov 10, 1775 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Semper Fidelis 

 (Always Faithful)  
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asking for continued support of the 
Chapter.  

    The Chapter operations, the 501c4, 
provides the funds for the day-to-day 
activities. The Educational Foundation 
is our 501c3, the source of funding for 
the activities in support of the ROTC 
and JROTC programs for 11 ROTC 
programs and 130 JROTC.  

    We value your membership and 
your continued support. Your consid-
eration is greatly appreciated. 

    Kitty      

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers, LtCol 
USAF (Ret), SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
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 Notices  

Wishing all our members and 
their families and loved ones 

a happy and healthy 
Thanksgiving. 

Thank You 
to each of our members listed 

below who have donated a 
little (or a lot!) to the Educational 

Foundation, and/or Chapter Opera-
tions. 

We really appreciate it—and every 
dollar helps! 

(Note: Members giving to the Golf Tournament will 
be listed in a special thank you notice posted after 

the event). 

CAPT Cora Bayle Cox USN (Ret) 

COL Allan Berrier USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Wanda Carter USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Fernando Conejo USAF (Ret) 

Col Mark Delaney USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Howard Glick USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col William Goff USAF (Ret) 

CPT Charles Jones USA (Fmr) 

CDR Sarah Kovel USN (Ret) 

COL Edward Lindeke USA (Ret) 

CW4 Theodore Longobardi USA 
(Ret) 

Col Rose Ramirez USAF (Ret) 

BG James Raymer USA (Ret) 

LTC Charles Rucker USA 

COL Nancy Ruffin USA (Ret) 

Col Lisa Skopal USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Jeffrey Sprink USAF (Ret) 

COL Louis Vogler USA (Ret) 

LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, 
USA (Ret) 

    TAPS 
 

 We have received 
information that the 
following member 
has passed away. 

We wish to convey our sincere con-
dolences and best wishes to their 
family and loved ones: 

Annual Business 
Meeting 

Notice 
The Chapter’s Annual 

Business Meeting will be 
held on Thursday, Novem-

ber 17 at the Chapter 
Luncheon at the Ft Sam 

Golf Club. 

    Every year, the Alamo Chapter honors outstanding high school and 
college students with our wide-ranging scholarships and awards pro-
grams. 

    These initiatives reinforce our mission of supporting our military com-
munity while addressing our priority of increasing membership.  

    We are beginning the program for academic year 2022-2023 and seek 
volunteers who can commit to attending three meetings over the next six 
months.  The 2023 program kicks off with a strategy and planning meet-
ing in November where we outline our purpose, objectives and tasks for 
success.  Meetings are typically held in the chapter office on JBSA Fort 
Sam Houston. 

    This is an exciting and important program and we seek input from 
across the chapter membership. 

    If interested in joining the team, please contact our Scholarship Com-
mittee Chairperson, Col (ret) Pete Hunt, preferably via email, peter-
hunt2012@gmail.com or backup by text/phone to 210-867-0418. 

    Hope to see you soon and as always, THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUP-
PORT! 

Pete Hunt 
Col (USAF, Ret) Pete Hunt 

MOAA-Alamo Chapter  
Chairperson, Scholarship and Awards Committee 

Interested in serving on our 
 2023 scholarship committee? 
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Career Transition: 

JBSA Transition Alliance 

University of Syracuse’s Institute For Veterans and Mili-
tary Families career training program called Onward to 
Opportunity (O2O) 

Military Spouse Professional Network (MSPN) (US 
Chamber Hiring Our Heroes Program) 

San Antonio and Texas Military Spouse Economic Em-
powerment Zone (MSEEZ) (US Chamber Hiring Our He-
roes Program) 

Alamo Workforce Solutions Hiring Fair (Red, White & 
You) 

ETAP Panel at JBSA Randolph pre-retirement events 

  

Advocacy: 

San Antonio Chamber of Commerce Military Affairs 
Committee and Senior Enlisted Advisory Committee 

MOAA Texas Council of Chapters (TCC) 

Army Chief of Staff’s Retiree Council Washington DC 

JBSA Ft Sam Houston Newcomer Orientations 

Texas Coalition of Veteran Organizations (TCVO) 

MOAA Advocacy Campaign 

 Community/Veteran Outreach: 

Texas Veterans Commission Veteran Services Advisory 
Committee and two subcommittees - Homeless Veterans 
and Suicide Prevention 

JBSA Retiree Council 

Veterans of Greater San Antonio Area   

JBSA Volunteer Advisory Council  

JBSA Retiree Appreciation Day Planning Committee 

Texas Veterans Network Advisory Committee 

 

Want to help find out more about our in-
volvement with these organizations and how 

we’re making a difference?  Want to help 
shape and move the Chapter forward?? 

If so, please join us at our next regular monthly chap-
ter business meeting each first Thursday at 10am at the 
chapter office on JBSA Ft Sam Houston, or via Zoom.  
Contact us and we’ll send you the meeting materials. 

 Tel: (210) 228-9955 (call or text) 

Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net 

Your Chapter Actively Represents in the Following Areas: 
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Maj Gen David Garza USMC (Ret) 

BG James Raymer USA (Ret) 

COL Allan Berrier USA (Ret) 

COL Francis Burns USA (Ret) 

Col Mark Delaney USAF (Ret) 

Col Ramona Dolson USAF (Ret) 

Col James Donovan USAF (Ret) 

Col Alan Ernst USAF (Ret) 

COL Helmut Kiessling USA (Ret) 

COL Edward Lindeke USA (Ret) 

COL Randall Perkins USA (Ret) 

Col Rose Ramirez USAF (Ret) 

Col Richard Reusch USAF (Ret) 

COL Nancy Ruffin USA (Ret) 

CAPT Carl Stewart USN (Ret) 

COL Louis Vogler USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Richard Braud USAF (Ret) 

LTC Wilson Brown USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Wanda Carter USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Fernando Conejo USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Howard Glick USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col William Goff USAF (Ret) 

LTC Clay Hadick USA (Ret) 

CDR Stephen Haussmann USN 
(Ret) 

Lt Col Mark Hiatt USAF (Ret) 

CDR Sarah Kovel USN (Ret) 

Lt Col Steven Letch USAF (Ret) 

CDR Thomas Petitt USN (Ret) 

Lt Col Dale Porzel USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Patricia Schiefer USAF (Ret)  

LTC Steven Simmons USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Jeffrey Sprink USAF (Ret) 

      Membership Memos 
THANK YOU 

 Renewing Members: 

CDR Dan White USN (Ret) 

LCDR Richard Brandl USN (Ret) 

LCDR Douglas Dumas USN (Ret) 
(Renewing Mbrs Contd.) 

LT Rachel Johnson USCG 

CPT Charles Jones USA (Fmr) 

CPT Robert Shea USA (Ret) 

CWO4 James Griffith USN (Ret) 

CW4 Theodore Longobardi USA 
(Ret) 

SGM Joseph Terry USA (Ret) FOC 

Ritchie Seymour 

 

Membership Stats 

Active Duty 79 
Former Military 39 

Friends of the Chapter  3 
Retired 626 

Surviving Spouse 138 
Total 886 

WELCOME 
New Members: 

 Get A Free Year on 
Us! 

Every Member is a 
Recruiter!   

 
    The MOAA-Alamo Chapter will 
provide current members a one-
year free membership renewal for 
every 3 paid members recruited.  

    Increased recruitment of new 
paid members enhances 
our Voice at National, State, and 
local legislative or governmental 
bodies as well as with local private 
organizations. 

    The Alamo Chapter continues to 
be the largest in numbers in Texas 
and an integral part of advocacy 
efforts for initiatives, legislation, 
and programs affecting the entire 
military community of Active, Re-
serve, National Guard, Surviving 
Spouses, and Families. Moreover, 
the Chapter provides a continuous 
flow of essential community infor-
mation, serves service-members in 
transition to civilian careers, as well 
as supports scholarship opportuni-
ties for future military officers and 
civilian leaders.  
 

    You can make a difference! 
 

  Never Stop Serving!  

BG Wendy Harter USA 

Brig Gen Paul Wagoner USAF (Ret) 

Col Dan Rogers USAF (Ret) 

LTC Brad Beauvais USA (Ret) 

CDR James De Los Santos USN (Ret) 

LTC Alan Jones USA (Ret) 

LTC Michael Kelly USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Michael Lee USAF (Ret) 

LTC Charles Rucker USA 

Lt Col Craig Stanaland USAF (Ret) 

Maj Anthony Henzel USAF 

Maj Shazad Yadali USAF (Ret) 

Capt Paul Barkhurst USAF (Fmr) 

Capt Rodney Bliss USAF (Fmr) 

LT Timothy Brownson USNR (Fmr) 

CPT Martha Diaz USA 

CPT Michael Samson USA (Ret) 

1Lt Donna Baumann USAF (Fmr) 

1LT Demitri Truong USA (Fmr) 

Star Carey 

Barbara Steele 
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Providing Monthly Food Assistance 
For San Antonio Veterans 

    Veterans in need of food support can register to get ap-
proximately 75 lbs. of groceries at no cost. Volunteers are 
always needed to package and hand out the food.  Veterans 
must register ahead of time to receive support. 

    To register for the upcoming San Antonio Veteran Food 
Assistance event, go to www.soldiersangels.org/San-
Antonio 

This event occurs on the third Thursday of every month: 

The dates for future drives are as follows:  

Nov 17, Dec 15. 

Location: Cowboys Dancehall, 3030 NE Interstate 410 
Loop, San Antonio, TX 78218 

To register for future events or inquire about volunteering 
or sponsoring, please email: Jana Evans at 

jevans@soldiersangels.org 
 

This food pantry event is a drive-through and will follow all lo-
cal and CDC guidelines to provide the safest possible environ-

ment for veterans and volunteers. Veterans do not need to get out 
of the car. Masks are required at all times by everyone on site. 

Soldiers’ Angels 

ADOPT-A-FAMILY HOLIDAY 
SUPPORT 

Soldiers’ Angels understands the many chal-
lenges faced by military and veteran families. 

Providing a holiday celebration for their chil-
dren should never be one of them. 

Registration for military/veteran families 
opened on September 7, 2022 and registration 

for volunteers/businesses interested in adopting those fami-
lies will open on October 5, 2022. 

The Soldiers’ Angels Holiday Adopt-A-Family program 
helps businesses, organizations, and individuals support 
qualified military and veteran families that could use some 
help providing a holiday celebration for their families. Eli-
gible families will receive (at minimum) gifts for each child 
and a grocery gift card to put towards a holiday meal. 

Military and veteran families register with Soldiers’ Angels 
and provide the necessary documentation to validate their 
service as well as their financial status. Though priority is 
given to families based on their income, Adopt-a-Family is 
designed to support all families. 

After registration, qualified families are uploaded to our 
database and await adoption by individuals, organizations, 
and businesses. Once linked with their family, adoptors can 
view the family’s wish list on our database and also contact 
the family with any questions or to arrange shipping/
delivery of the gifts. 

LEFT OVER CANDY? 

Families with too much candy after Hallow-
een can donate excess candy to support a 
good cause.  

 

· Can you help us by making treat bags filled with can-
dy? Get some fun-size candy (this is also a great use for 
excess candy after holidays like Halloween, Easter, etc. 

· Using a treat bag or clear plastic baggie, place an assort-
ment of candy in the baggie and secure it with a twist tie 
or decorative ribbon 

· If you would like, you can also attach a small card to the 
bag of candy that has a simple message like “Thank you 
for your service!” 

· Ship or deliver your completed baggies of candy to our 
headquarters in San Antonio: 

 
Soldiers’ Angels Candy 
2895 NE Loop 410, Suite 107 
San Antonio, Texas 78218 
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 Transition Tips 
Questions to Bring to an Interview 

    I get ideas for these articles from all sorts of different 
places. One key source is catching ideas from articles on 
various internet sites. So goes it today. This article by 
Jacey Eckhart on October 5, 2022 that was posted on the 
Air Force Insider on www.military.com. Ms. Eckhart dis-
cusses questions that you need to bring with you for an 
employment interview. Here are my thoughts on hers. 

    Most of her questions were asking the interviewer about 
their experiences about their transition. These are appropri-
ate even if the interviewer was not a military transitioning. 
Every person, no matter the background, transitions when 
changing jobs. One question might be about what they 
might have liked to know when they joined the company. 

    Other questions focus on those who actually transitioned 
from the military. These could be, Did you take a gap be-
fore starting the job hunt? What were your experiences 
during this gap? What was your entry position? Why did 
you follow this path? This will help you match your quali-
fications and expectations with that of the company. These 
must align for a successful transition. 

    Salary information is always a sticky issue. Tread care-
fully but not a totally off-base question line. Pose the ques-
tions based upon the research you have done to verify the 
accuracy. I’ve talked to one in transition who was totally 
off on his salary expectations and the type of position he 
was seeking. This reality check caused him to reassess.  
There is a difference in profit, nonprofit, industry, location, 
and other factors. Research is imperative. 

    This research is also needed to determine the company’s 
type of culture. This will help you understand their policies 
and practices. Such things as a bureaucratic vs more infor-
mal environment are to be considered. Which works best 
for you? Understand the differences between small compa-
nies and larger corporations.  

So, these are just a few thoughts on your interview prep.   

Best of luck. 

    Kitty      
Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) 

SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer 

 
Previously published Transition Tips can be 

found at www.alamomoaa.org under the  
Transition Services tab. 

. 

 

John B. Dickson 

Vice President 

Security Solution Architecture 

COALFIRE 

 

 

    John Dickson is a popular speaker on security at industry 
venues and a sought-after security expert who regularly 
contributes to Dark Reading and other security publica-
tions.  

    A Distinguished Fellow of the International Systems Se-
curity Association, he has been a Certified Information 
Systems Security Professional (CISSP) since 1998. A for-
mer U.S. Air Force officer, Dickson served in the Air Force 
Information Warfare Center and was a member of the Air 
Force Computer Emergency Response Team. 

    Since his transition to the commercial arena, he has 
played significant client-facing roles with companies such 
as Trident Data Systems, KPMG, SecureLogix Corpora-
tion, and Denim Group. John Dickson has nearly 20 years 
of hands-on experience in intrusion detection, network se-
curity, and application security in the commercial, public 
and military sectors. 

    As a Denim Group Principal for 17 years here in San 
Antonio, John helped executives and Chief Security Offic-
ers of Fortune 500 companies and government organiza-
tions launch and expand their critical application security 
initiatives. His leadership was instrumental in Denim 
Group being honored by Inc. Magazine as one of the fastest
-growing companies in the industry for five years in a row.  

    John, along with his two business partners Sheridan 
Chambers and Dan Cornell, help lead the successful exit of 
Denim Group to Coalfire, who acquired the company in 
June 2021. 

    Dickson is currently the Chairman of San Antonio’s Air 
System Development Committee, the blue-ribbon task 
force tasked to provide strategic guidance for the region’s 
air transportation needs. Dickson is also a member of the 
prestigious Texas Business Leadership Council, the only 
statewide CEO-based public policy organization that serves 
as a united voice for the state’s senior executives to partici-
pate in the legislative and regulatory process. 

(Continued on Page 7) 

Speaker Bio 
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Membership Application/Renewal 

Join/Renew - $25 Annual Fee  

Name______________________________________ 

Branch of Service ___________    Rank __________ 
 
[ ] Active [ ] Retired [ ] Former   [ ] Reserve
[ ] National Guard  [ ] Spouse of Eligible Officer  
[ ] Friend of the Chapter 

Email Address _______________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

(Please provide a personal email without a “.mil” domain, if available.) 

Address_____________________________________ 

___________________________________________  

City _______________________________ 

State ____ Zip ________   

Phone Number ______________________________  

Date of Birth________________________________  

Spouse Name _______________________________  

Spouse/Alternate Email Address 
_________________________________________ 

Method of Payment 

[ ] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) 

[ ] Credit Card    Charge my card $____________ 

Card number_____________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

Expiration date__________________ CVV____________ 

Zip code where CC Statement is mailed: ______________ 

Signature _______________________________________ 

 
[ ] YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter 
as a volunteer - email me details 
Mail to:          MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16 

P.O. Box 340497  Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234 

Referred By: _____________________________ 

Remember (It was the Veteran) 

 
IT WAS THE VETERAN, 

Not a reporter, who has given us freedom of the press. 
 

IT WAS THE VETERAN, 
Not a poet, who has given us freedom of speech. 

 
IT WAS THE VETERAN, 

Not a lawyer, who has given us the right to fair trial. 
 

IT WAS THE VETERAN, 
Not the campus organizer, who has given us the right to 

demonstrate. 
 

AND IT IS THE VETERAN, 
Who salutes the flag, 

Who served under the flag, 
And whose coffin is draped by the flag! 

Speaker Bio 
(Continued from Page 6) 

    He is also the founder of CyberSecurity* San Antonio, a 
past Chairman of the Texas Lyceum, and a past Chair of 
the North San Antonio Chamber of Commerce. He also 
served as the local President of the Information Systems 
Security Association and was an honorary commander of 
the 67th Cyber Space Wing which organizes, trains, and 
equips cyberspace forces to conduct network defense, at-
tack and exploitation.  

___________________________ 

 
* The CyberSecurity San Antonio program (CSSAtx) con-
venes, connects, and brands the cybersecurity ecosystem of 
San Antonio. CSSA Texas was Founded in 2015 as a pub-
lic-private partnership between the City of San Antonio, 
Bexar County, and industry partners. It convenes a 300-
member council on a monthly basis. In collaboration with a 
highly engaged stakeholders, CSSAtx unites and strategiz-
es with the community through five core focus areas: mili-
tary and government affairs, innovation and economic de-
velopment, talent and workforce development, global en-
gagement, and sustainability.  
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It’s Almost Tax Time Again! 

Will you give more to the IRS or make a tax deductible donation to MOAA-AC? 
 
Dear Alamo Chapter Members: 
Can you believe it is almost income tax time again with the IRS lurking just around the corner? 
 
Like any other volunteer based nonprofit organization it takes resources – people and operating 
capital -- to accomplish our mission and provide our 900+ members the programs and services 
they deserve.  We operate on a very lean annual operating budget of approximately $35,000 
and have the reputation for being fiscally responsible under tight cost controls.  Membership 
dues cover less than 30% of our expenses so we must rely on non-dues revenue, i.e., advertis-
ing, corporate sponsorships and individual donations to help us keep our lights on and the 
doors open each year!    
 
Additionally, the amount we award in Scholarships in any given year is based on the amount 
received through our fundraising efforts the previous year.  In 2022 we were able to give 29 x 
$1,000 to local JROTC and ROTC Cadets and now we are looking to bolster the 2023  scholar-
ship program. 
 
So . . . I am asking you to please consider making a donation either to our Chapter Oper-
ations or to our Scholarship Fund.   Why give more to the IRS when you can make a tax 
deductible contribution to your Alamo Chapter?  MOAA-AC Operations is a registered 501
(c) 4 Non Profit Veterans Organization, tax ID 90-0591629 and the Alamo Chapter Educational 
Foundation is a registered 501(c) 3 Non Profit. Tax ID 82-16355222.  Any RMD can easily be 
transferred tax free. Your contributions do make a difference!   

Just complete and mail the form below  
or  

donate on our website at http://www.alamomoaa.org/donate.cfm. 
 
Again, thank you for your membership.  You continue to be a valued asset to our country, to 
our military community and to the MOAA organization. Through your financial generosity, we 
look forward to continuing to provide you “5-star” service in the coming years.  
 
Respectfully, 

 
Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers, LtCol USAF (Ret) 
President 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - " - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Please Cut & Return - - - - - - - - - - - - - " - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
Name:___________________________________________                     Tel:    ______________________________ 
 

       Email:  _____________________________________ 

To Pay by Credit Card:      To Pay By Check: Make Payable to MOAA-AC 
   
Card Number: ________________________________________________  Total Amount: $____________ 
 
Expiration Date: ________Billing Zip code:___________ CVC Code:________        Scholarship   $_______  Ops $______ 
 

Please mail to: MOAA-AC, P.O. Box 340497, Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234 
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NEVER STOP 
SERVING! 

 

WE NEED YOU  
TO VOLUNTEER 

 
for positions on your Chapter 

leadership team 
(Member spouses also welcome!) 

 

Current Needs: 

1) Membership Cmte Members 
2) Marketing & Development 

Cmte Members 
3) Historian/Photographer 
4) Legislative Cmte Members 
 
Position Descriptions can be found on 

the chapter website under the re-
sources tab. 

www.alamomoaa.org 

 WANTED! 
  Active Duty or Retired 

Job Seekers 
 

If you would like to be added to the regular email blast that 
lists job opportunities in San Antonio and Texas please con-
tact David Patrick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas  

dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
 

If you are an area employer who is interested in hiring career 
transitioning officers or their spouses or if you are a MOAA 
member interested in helping a career transitioning officer or 

spouse as a San Antonio Networker,   
 or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job Seeker, please con-

tact  

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret) 
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at  

kamconsulthr@gmail.com   
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Ernest Aliseda, LTC USAR (Ret) 

Charles Belcher, CAPT USN (Ret) 

Sean Blaydon, LTC USA (Fmr) 

Derwin Bohne, Col USAF (Ret) 

James Brotherton, CAPT USN (Ret) 

Douglas Carlberg, CW4 USA (Ret) 

Gene Carnicom, CAPT USPHS 

(Ret) 

Mark Cheadle, COL USA (Ret) 

Darrell Childers, COL USA (Ret) 

Christopher Chun, COL USA (Ret) 

Daniel Corcoran, Maj USA (Fmr) 

Jackie Deponte 

Martha Dingey, LTC USA (Ret) 

Douglas Dumas, LCDR USN (Ret) 

Michael Eason, LTC USA (Ret) 

David Enos, Col, USAF (Ret) 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those members born in the month of November. 
  If you have a birthday this month and your name is not here, then we do not have your birth month in our records.  

Please call or email us with that information. 

Richard Femrite, LTC USA (Ret) 

Michael Foster, MAJ USA (Ret) 

Gary Francis, COL USA (Ret) 

Andrew Gale, Col USAF (Ret) 

Derek Gaudlitz, LTC USA (Ret) 

Earl Gilley, LTC USA (Ret) 

James Griffith, CWO4 USNR (Ret) 

Frank Gudat, MAJ USA (Ret) 

John Gueldner, LTC USA (Ret) 

Stanford Hickman, COL USA (Ret) 

Donna Holcombe, Col USAF (Ret) 

Arthur Jackson, COL USA (Ret) 

Darrell Jenkins, Sr, COL USA (Ret) 

James Klar, LTC USA (Ret) 

Marvin Loera, COL USA (Ret) 

Doris Malmberg-Long 

James McConnell, Col USAF (Ret) 

     

Rondel Minter, Col USAF (Ret) 

Joseph Morgan III, Col USAF (Ret) 

Stephan Porter, LTC USA (Ret) 

Rose Ramirez, Col USAF (Ret) 

Eugene Robbins, LT USNR (Ret) 

Sherrell Russell, Col USAF (Ret) 

Sylvia Sanchez, COL USA (Ret) 

Winston Shaffer, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 

Lenora Shaw, COL USA (Ret) 

Phyllis Smith, LTC USA (Ret) 

Robert Snodgrass, Col USAF (Ret) 

Joseph Thomas, Cpt USAF (Ret) 

Dan White, CDR USN (Ret) 

Mark Widmer, COL USA (Ret) 

Michael Wright, COL USA (Ret) 

Sharon Zimpher, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 

MOAA Alamo Chapter? 
Who Are We? 

 

    The Military Officers Association of America 
(MOAA) is a non profit veterans’ association dedicat-
ed to maintaining a strong national defense and ensur-
ing our nation keeps its commitments to currently 
serving, retired, and former members of the uni-
formed services and their families and survivors. 

    The Alamo Chapter is one of the more than 400 
local organizations affiliated with national MOAA.  
We support the national organization through mem-
bership recruitment, veterans transition initiatives and 
legislative support. 

    We are active in our community doing transition 
activities for JBSA and the military/veteran communi-
ty; state legislative support via TCVO (Texas Coali-
tion of Veterans Organizations) and the TCC (Texas 
Council of Chapters). 
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VOLUNTEER STAFF: 

PRESIDENT               LtCol Kitty Meyers 
   kamconsulthr@gmail.com 
PROGRAMS   Col David Patrick 
  dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP   COL Felix Santiago 
  felixsantiago01@gmail.com 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS  MAJ James Cunningham 
  jimbob48@sbcglobal.net 
SECRETARY   MAJ Mike Frankel 
  michael.s.frankel@gmail.com 
TREASURER   Col Brad Barnhart 
  bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com 
SCHOLARSHIPS  Col Peter Hunt 
 moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com 
ADVERTISING         Col Lisa Skopal 
  lskopal@ymail.com 
PERSONAL AFFAIRS  Col Stu Myers 
Personal Affairs Assist  CAPT Cora Bayle Cox 
PR-SOCIAL MEDIA   LtCol Kathie Estrada 
LEGAL COUNSEL   Jacobson Law Firm 
EDITOR   LtCol Juliet Chelkowski 
CHAPLAIN   LTC James Taylor 
PX/VAC Rep Jim Cunningham 
SA TRANSITION  LtCol Kitty Meyers 
TX TRANSITION  Col David Patrick 
WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson 
HISTORIAN (Open) 
VOLUNTEER COORD Col Pete Schaub 
BLUE SKIES REP   LtCol Tom Carter 
ARC REP  Col Joe & Janet Morgan 
CHAPTER AFFAIRS  Col Irene Collier 
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON LT Rachel Johnson 

SURVIVING SPOUSE COORD  LTC Martin Garcia 

CONTRACTOR:      Trish Meserve 
 
Chapter Board: 
  

Chairman: COL Barbara Ramsey 
Vice Chair: LtCol Ed Marvin  
Col Mac McDonald Col Frank Rohrbough 
LTC Jim Finch  LTC Bill Goforth 
LTC Robert Blake 
 

Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation Board: 
COL Robert Akam  Maj Tony Hargrove 
Col Peter Hunt                 CAPT Bill Whiting 
 

     

Editorial Policy 
The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers 
Association of America—Alamo Chapter.  It is pub-
lished once each month to inform the membership of 
issues and activities of interest to all. 
MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 
501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is 
a 501c 3.   

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are 
strictly non partisan. 

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not en-
dorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter 
and does not represent any recommendation to the 
membership.  Opinions expressed in articles contained 
herein are not necessarily those of the membership as 
a whole or the Chapter.  Questions should be directed 
to the Editor at the Chapter office.  
  

MOAA-AC  PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 
78234 

(210) 228-9955  www.alamomoaa.org 
           moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net  

 MOAA-AC is a private organization.  It is not a part of the DoD 
or any of its components and has no governmental status. 

MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS 
Abby Consulting 

Website Design 
http://www.abbyconsulting.com/ 

210-490-6513  

American Armed Forces 
Mutual Aid Association 

AAFMAA 
Wealth Management & Trust 

https://www.aafmaatrust.com/ 
210-383-3225 

Beldon Roofing Company 
Trusted Since 1946 

https://www.beldon.com/ 
833-5-BELDON 

Blue Skies of Texas 
Retirement Community 

In the tradition of Air Force Village 
https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/ 

866-553-5389  

CTWP Digital Solutions 
Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines & 

Office Equipment 
https://www.ctwp.com/ 

210-590-2897  

Greenkey Financial 
Mortgage Services 
Javier Bocanegra 

javier.g.bocanegra@gmail.com 
210-360-0429 

The Green Technology Group  
IT Solutions Company 

Leave “IT” to us! 
http://www.tgtgllc.com   

202-285-4748  

Keith Zars Pools 
Pool Service & Renovations 

Build Your Personal Paradise 
http://www.keithzarspools.com 

210-494-0800 

Leborne  
Health & Life Insurance 

Jovi Leborne 
www.lebornehealthandlife.com 

619-778-5073 

Leonard Contracting Inc 
New & remodeling construction  
info@leonardcontracting.com 
www.leonardcontracting.com 

 210-493-8303 

Medical Services 
International 

Providing Healthcare Consulting 
Services 

210-497-0263 

MOAA Career Transition 
Texas Coordinator 

David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret) 
dwpatrick01@gmail.com 

210-259-9867 

Sagora Senior Living 
“Resident First” Philosophy 

Landon Ridge & The Adante 
www.sagora.com 

817-446-4792 

Security Service Federal 
Credit Union  

Full-service Financial Cooperative 
https://www.ssfcu.org/ 

888-415-7878  

Texas Terrain Masters 
Landscaping & Construction 

Services 
https://texasterrainmasters.com 

737-717-7915 

USAA 
Financial Services Company 

https://www.usaa.com/ 
800-531-8722  

Army Residence Community 
Retirement Living 

https://armyresidence.com/ 
210-646-5300  

Assistance League 
of San Antonio 

Community Programs 
www.assistanceleague.org/san-

antonio/ 
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THIS IS A PRIVATE ORGANIZATION. IT IS NOT A PART 

OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE OR ANY OF ITS 
COMPONENTS AND IT HAS NO GOVERNMENTAL 

STATUS  

F OR  INFORMATION  REG ARDING  
OUR  BY - LAWS ,  S TRATEG IC  P LAN ,   

EVEN TS  C ALEND AR ,  M EETING  
M IN UTES  AND  PAST  ISSUES  OF  
THE  LARIAT  PLEASE  VISIT  OUR  

WEBSITE :  
WWW . A L A MOMOA A . O R G  

MOAA-AC 
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Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 

           Thursday,  November 17 
 

      Chapter Luncheon & 
   Annual Business Meeting 

 

   John Dickson 
Cybersecurity Expert, VP at Coalfire   

 
Ft Sam Golf Club 

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am 

 

Menu 
Cafeteria-style Buffet: Chicken Cordon Bleu or Roast Beef, Butter Herb 
Pasta, Roasted Vegetable Medley, Chopped House Salad, Rolls & but-

ter, Dessert Cup Cakes, coffee and ice tea.   
 

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $28; Pay At the Door $32 
Enclosed: $______ 

 

RSVP by 4pm Monday 14 November 
Reservations not cancelled by noon Tuesday 15th will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 

Name____________________________________ 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org  

              Thursday,  December 15 
 
 

        Christmas Luncheon  
 

   Jelynne LeBlanc Jamison 
President & CEO 

Center for Health Care Services 
Providing integrated care to improve the lives of  children & adults with 

mental conditions, substance use challenges and intellectual develop-
mental disabilities 

 
Ft Sam Golf Club 

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am 

Menu 
Cafeteria-style Buffet: TBD   

 
Cost per person: Pay In Advance $28; Pay At the Door $32 

Enclosed: $______ 
 

RSVP by 4pm Monday 12 December 
Reservations not cancelled by noon Tuesday 13th will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 

Name____________________________________ 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org  


